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June 22, 2011; 1:00-4:00PM (Hofstra North Shore-LIJ School of Medicine at Hofstra University)
Advisory Group Meeting
Attendees:  Ken Newman, Maria Carney M.D., Jacqueline Moline M.D., James Tomarken M.D., Stuart Almer, Sarah Brand, Jen Jamilkowski, Tavora Buchman, Nancy Cooperman, Lisa Burch, Michael White, Larry Levy, Julie Agris M.D., Al Cuyiet M.D., Stephanie Kubow, June Scarlett, Sandra Maliszewski, Renee Pekmezaris, Leonie Huddy, Peter Clement, Gregory Moise, Donna Boyce
 Notes: 
Dr. Peter Clement, Long Island Center for Health Policy Studies Director-
The Long Island Center for Health Policy Studies (LICHPS) 6th Advisory Group Meeting started at 1:00PM with an introduction of the Senior Needs Survey by LICHPS Director, Dr. Peter Clement.  Dr. Clement noted that just released census data 

(May 26, 2011) was tested against the survey demographics (sex and age) showing no significant differences (sampling works!).

A formal introduction was made of Dr. Renee Pekmezaris , LICHPS senior fellow.  Dr. Pekmezaris  explained the survey development process (see attached power point slides 1-3) and then introduced Dr. Leonie Huddy, Director of the Center for Survey Research at Stony Brook University.  Dr. Huddy presented the survey implementation approach, methodology, and demographics (see slides 4-8).  An Advisory Council member questioned Dr. Huddy as to the time period of the survey (11/24/20 thru 1/26/11) and pointed out that the survey would miss “snowbirds”.  While Dr. Huddy agreed with this statement her experience was that any “snowbird” effect would not be large enough to change the survey results.  Another advisory council member that works surveying seniors concurred with Dr. Huddy’s view.  
Dr. Pekmezaris then presented detailed findings of the survey (see slides 9-32) which, summarized, are:

· Long Island is a good place to grow old.
· Sixty-seven percent of respondents reported living in the community for 30 years or more.
· Almost half (46%) of seniors report that they are in excellent or good health.

· The main method of transportation for Long Island seniors is the car – 93%.

· Over 90% of Long Island seniors report that they have someone to talk to.

· The majority of Long Island seniors have little difficulty in meeting bills for food, transportation, housing, utilities, and other expenses.

While discussing the survey results Advisory Council members requested that LICHPS staff look at the distribution of survey respondents by zip code, race and ethnicity by the major factors. 

The Advisory Council suggested a two week  period in which members could digest the report and request additional analyses and make further recommendations.  After this period, the report should be released.

The Advisory Council discussed five primary recommendations.
1. While men are more likely to rely on a spouse as their primary sources of assistance, women are far more reliant on children. 

As LI children continue to out-migrate over the next 10-20 years, how should we prepare?
2. 11% of seniors were injured seriously during the past 12 months from a fall; increases significantly higher among those 85+ (18%) and those in poor health (19%). 

As the population gets older & sicker, how do we expand falls prevention best practice programming?
3. 36% of the almost 50,000 seniors over 85(and over 20% of sickest, regardless of age) on LI rely on others to drive them around. 

As this need gets greater, how to address? Volunteer driving programs?
4. Significant proportion of seniors over 85 are driving on LI (64%). 

As LI continues to age, what measures can we take to ensure safety of our older drivers?
5. When the 2010 Census data is released the census tract/zip code data is released, we should consider projecting age cohorts to identify future high need senior communities 

Look at distribution of age by community & see where the pockets of 85+s will be.
It was agreed that LICHPS staff and volunteers would research the experiences of other states/communities regarding the above recommendations.  The Advisory Council recommended that a synopsis of the survey results be presented at the Aging In Place in Suburbia conference on August 24th.  Advisory board members will meet with legislators to advocate for the recommendations.


